STATE OF ILLINOIS
DEPARTMENT OF STATE POLICE

Proviso-Leyden JETSB

Case No. 18-M-220
Application for 9-1-1
Modification Plan

ORDER OF THE STATEWIDE 9-1-1 ADMINISTRATOR

WHEREAS, the Proviso-Leyden JETSB submitted a modification plan with the Office of
the Statewide 9-1-1 Administrator on June 7, 2018, seeking to opt in the Village of Stone
Park;

WHEREAS the modification plan has been read and reviewed by the Department and the
Administrator; and

WHEREAS the modification plan seeks to optin the Village of Stone Park into the Proviso-
Leyden JETSB from the Cook County ETSB;

NOW THEREFORE, the Administrator orders the following;

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the Proviso-Leyden JETSB request for approval of its
modification plan as follows:

Opting in the Village of Stone Park from the Cook County ETSB to the Proviso-
Leyden JETSB

pursuant to Section 15.4a of the Emergency Telephone System Act, 50 ILCS
750/15.4a, is hereby approved subject to the requirements of this Order.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the Proviso-Leyden JETSB modification will be
completed no later than August 1, 2018.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the Proviso-Leyden JETSB's 9-1-1 System Service
Provider will conduct a P.01 Study and if necessary a Traffic Study to determine the
number of 9-1-1 trunks required to serve the Proviso-Leyden JETSB with the addition of
Stone Park.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the Proviso-Leyden JETSB will file with the
Administrator a Wireless 9-1-1 Plan to include Stone Park with an effective date no later
than August 1, 2018.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that Stone Park surcharge payments currently being
distributed to the Cook County ETSB shall begin to be distributed to the Proviso-Leyden
JETSB as defined in 50 ILCS 750/30 beginning August 1, 2018.



18-M-220
ENTERED: This 9" day of July 2018.

Cindy Barbera-Blglle

Statewide 9-1-1 Administrator

Office of the Statewide 9-1-1 Administrator
Illinois State Police



18-M-220
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

| hereby certify that copies of the foregoing document were served upon all parties

listed below by electronic mail on July 9, 2018.

Cindy Barbera-Brelle
Statewide 9-1-1"Administrator

SERVICE LIST

Donald J. Nielsen, Executive Director
NORCOMM Public Safety Communications, Inc.
2600 N. Mannheim Road

Franklin Park, lllinois 60131
dnielsen@norcommg11.com

Suzanne L. Y. Bond, Legal Counsel
lllinois State Police

801 South Seventh Street, Suite 1000-S
Springfield, lllinois 62703

Suzanne Bond@isp.state.il.us

Colonel Kelly Walter, Chair

Statewide 9-1-1 Advisory Board

801 South Seventh Street, Suite 300-S
Springfield, lllinocis 62703

Kelly Walter@isp.state.il.us

Lisa Wirtanen

9-1-1 Service Executive

National Business | Enhanced Client Services
4918 West 95" Street

Floor 2/9-1-1 Office

Qak Lawn, IL 60453

1b9261@att.com

Office of the Statewide 9-1-1 Administrator
801 South Seventh Street, Suite 300-N
Springfield, lllinois 62703

911 Tech Support@isp.state.il.us
911_Admin_Support@isp.state.il.us







